JOSEPH R. BIDEN, JR., DELAWARE, CHAIRMAN

EDWARD M. KENNEDY, MASSACHUSETTS
HOWARD M. METZENBAUM, OHIO
DENNIS DECONCINI, ARIZONA
PATRICK J. LEAHY, VERMONT
HOWELL HEFLIN, ALABAMA
PAUL SIMON, ILLINOIS
HERBERT KOHL, WISCONSIN

STROM THURMOND, SOUTH CAROLINA ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAH ALAN K. SIMPSON, WYOMING CHARLES E. GRASSLEY, IOWA ARLEN SPECTER, PENNSYLVANIA HANK BROWN, COLORADO

RONALD A. KLAIN, CHIEF COUNSEL CYNTHIA C. HOGAN, STAFF DIRECTOR THADDEUS E. STROM, MINORITY CHIEF COUNSEL AND STAFF DIRECTOR

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6275

June 29, 1992

Mr. George Sassower 16 Lake Street White Plains, New York 10603

Dear Mr. Sassower:

Thank you for your letter regarding the details of your case. I appreciate hearing from you.

It is a general policy of the Judiciary Committee not to intervene in or investigate individual matters. Congressional intervention in a pending case risks violating the constitutional separation between the legislative and judicial branches of government. I would suggest that you obtain private counsel or contact a legal aid office, if you qualify, at the following address:

Westchester Legal Services, Inc. 150 Grand Street White Plains, New York 10601

Thank you again for your letter. I hope this information is helpful to you.

Sincerely,

Joseph R. Biden, Jr.

Chairman